
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, December 10, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, December 10, 2018.

           

PRESENT:
Bryan Lee, Don Richards, Jim Mentock (via speaker phone), and Jim Hillberry
                   ABSENT:      Craig Sorenson, J.R. Gonzales, and Donny Anderson         



                   ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Dexter Woodis, Frank Page and Susanne 



Swearingen
Chairman Lee called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.
Minutes

Chairman Lee asked for approval of the minutes of the November 12, 2018 board meeting. Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 12, 2018 meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

Chairman Lee asked for approval of the December 10, 2018 bills list totaling $244,770.71.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed, contingent upon the board’s approval of Change Order #6 and of the Final/retainage Payment to Wilson Brothers Construction.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Chairman Lee asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Update on the Pipeline Relocation II project
· The Manager reported that the Notice of Final Payment was advertised three times in the Lovell Chronicle. 
· Final payment is projected to be made to Wilson Brothers on January 3, 2019 if all paperwork is complete and there are no claims submitted by subcontractors. The construction portion of the project is complete. 

· The Manager and the Chief Pipeline Operator reviewed the site last Friday – it all looks good and has been restored/cleaned up.
· Frank Page reported that Bill Spickelmire, RustNot Corrosion Control Services, will be here next week to turn on and test the cathodic protection on the new section of the pipeline.

Change Order #6 & final payment approval (retainage) to Wilson Brothers Construction
· The Manager presented Change Order #6 (reconciliation.) It is in our favor and will reduce the contract price by $250,070.45. This brings the balance of remaining work to zero, signifying project construction completion. 

· The final payment is for retainage only. The final contract price will be $4,230,421.80.
Jim Mentock made a motion to approve Change Order #6 as presented and to approve final payment to Wilson Brothers Construction, providing there are no claims against them and they have provided all necessary documentation, and to authorize the Chairman to sign Change Order #6. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Manager’s Report

· WYO-STAR Interest for November is not in. October’s interest was 1.934%. The Fed will meet this month and rates may rise again.
· Water use figures for November were down 0.3% over last year and down 0.5% for the fiscal year. 
· The Manager requested that he and the Chief Pipeline Operator be allowed to carry over an additional 40 hours of vacation into the new year due to the pipeline project preventing their utilization of vacation earned.

Jim Hillberry made a motion to allow the Manager and the Chief Pipeline Operator to carry over an additional 40 hours of vacation each from 2018. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Jim Hillberry made a motion to give the employees a Christmas turkey or ham. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
(Jim Mentock ended his phone participation in the meeting at 10:18 a.m.)
Projected $0.50 Debt Service tap equivalent fee change effective FY-2020

· The Manager reviewed graphs of debt service reserves predictions. He had stated at the last board meeting that the effective date for this change would be January 1, 2020, but it can actually be effective for FY20, starting July 1, 2019. 

· This is an accounting, internal change to reserves allocations, not a fee increase.
· There was extensive discussion about the status of our debt reserves; they are in very good shape.
Chief Plant Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report.

· Water usage and production is flat over last year.
· We did receive a letter from the EPA regarding the e.coli testing; no additional testing or treatment changes are required by the EPA at this time.

· The ammonia tank was drained and cleaned. This is the original tank from the plant’s start-up and is in like-new condition.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Chief Pipeline Operator reported that the pipeline has been very stable lately and he has been catching up on side projects. He is currently working on removing the dried sludge from Lagoon #1, which is taken to the landfill to be used for cover.
· The gate valve on the small control valve at Pressure Control Station #2 will be replaced by the next board meeting in hopes of balancing the pipeline even more. The pipeline surging has leveled out because of these sorts of changes.

Other Business
There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 10:38 a.m. Don Richards made a motion that the meeting be adjourned. Second by Jim Hillberry.  Meeting adjourned.



Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

